Chebeague Pre-K- Transitional K News  -  February 6, 2009
We started the week with ground hog tales and learning about other rodents which live underground.  Throughout the week we read The Great Fuzz Frenzy which is a wonderful story about the fury caused when a tennis ball rolls into a prairie dog burrow and how thanks to Little Pip peace is restored.
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Six more weeks of winter….

We concluded our week with a craft related to Lincoln.  Jamie Calthorpe helped the children glue popsicle sticks onto paper then trace and cut out a roof, door and window and finally glue a penny so that Lincoln was looking out the window.  We are doing our best to get ready for our whole school activities next Thursday with Jerry Wiles.  Look for the additional Lincoln information in your child’s Friday folder.  

Our new works this week:

Language

· Letter sound “n” with Miss Sally

· Ground hog sequencing
Practical Life/Art

· Penny rubbing

· 2-D Lincoln log cabin with popsicle sticks

· Twisting skill – mortar and pestle –grinding egg shells

Math

· Valentine patterns

· Reptile sorting and counting work

· Valentine sorting and counting work

History

· David’s ½ birthday circle.  (1/2 birthdays celebrated for summer birthdays)
· Lincoln book making and other Lincoln fact sharing throughout the week
Music

· Our music and movement activities were tied into indoor recess.  We used rhythm stick for the song “Music, Music, Music”, Jumped A LOT with the number jump song and did a mirroring exercise to slow and quiet music.  Your child can show you how to do it.  Our final activity was taking turns walking on the balance beam forward, backwards, and sideways.

Peace

· Our new peacemaker is themselves.  We shared how they can be a peacemaker and read a new library purchase called “Because of You”.
*Our next new letter sound will be “k”.

Calendar updates:
Feb. 12:  Whole school Lincoln activities

Feb. 13:  In school make and exchange a valentine.

Feb. 16-20:  No school - Mid Winter break

March 13:  Island Commons visit

Notices:

Althea has the new school website up.  Check it out.  http://www.chebeague.org/cis/

We will have additional valentine themed works in the classroom next week.  On Friday each child will make one special valentine to give to a friend whose name they draw.  If your child wants to make additional valentines for their classmates we will ask that they distribute them into their friends take home folders.  
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“Valentine patterns”
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Matching reptiles and Egg shell grinding with mortar and pestle
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Time in our Nature Classroom
Thank you for sharing your children

Miss Nancy, Miss Cheryl[image: image5.png]



